- a need for NGO participation in Security Council work,
- greater transparency of the Security Council,
- a desire to advance Human Security interests,

- a need to examine the impact of sanctions on civilians,

- strengthen early warning and peacekeeping capacities.

Foreign Aff |rs Minister Axworthy, the Canadian International Development Agency Minister and
State Secretar%XAsia-Paciﬁc) Raymond Chan took part in the 1999 National Forum. We are most
grateful to the ;and to John McNeish, Patricia Lortie and other officials who played an important role.

A special thank you goes to our partner hosts, organizers, rapporteurs and presenters: the
President of the University of New Brunswick Elizabeth Parr-Johnston, Ken Coates and Tanya Pitt and
other faculty and students; Stéphane Roussel and Marie-Eve Desrosiers of the University of Montreal,
Simon Fraser University and Marcia Kran of University of British Columbia, His Worship Mayor Phillip
Owen of Vancouver, Barbara Adams of the United Nations Non-Governmental Liaison Service, Daniel
Mclure of the International Peace Academy, James Paul of the Global Policy Forum in New York,
Senator Ermine Cohen, David Malone of the International Peace Academy, Senator Noel Kinsella, His
Excellency Ambassador of Austria Walther Lichems, Brent Nyznyk and Geoffrey Pearson of the UN
Association of Canada, and Jocylen Coulon at Le Devoir are among the many who made significant
contributions to the 1999 National Forum.

A very special thanks to Professor Harald von Reikoff of Carleton University and Margaret Doxey
of Trent University who prepared papers, His Excellency the Ambassador of Portugal H.E. Monteiro
and Sue Bigelow and Janice Stein who organized the National Forum in Toronto, which was cancelled
due to a snow storm.

Finally, a y‘ big thank you to all participants who made a great commitment of time and effort.
The value of the National Forum meetings has been clearly expressed by Minister Axworthy on our
cover page, thank you all.

Your co nments and suggestions are most welcome. Please keep in touch on United Nations,
Human Security and your other foreign policy interests.

Steve Lee
Executive Director



